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In the midst of the Peace Road 2020: Reconciling All People tour around the United States, the Family 
Church of New York City (FCNYC) celebrated two holy days, the 30th Declaration Day of God's Eternal 
Blessing (Chil Il Jeol) and the 24th Declaration of the Realm of the Cosmic Sabbath for the Parents of 
Heaven and Earth (Chil Pal Jeol), on August 19 through a live Facebook broadcast. 
 
FCNYC Assistant Pastors Stephanie Dias and Joshua Holmes, both who have been actively traveling for 
Peace Road 2020, hosted the Facebook broadcast at the Columbia River in Washington state, and opened 
up the celebration by singing the National Anthem. 
 
Dr. Luonne Rouse, co-pastor of FCNYC and co-chairman of the American Clergy Leadership Conference 
(ACLC), tuned in to explain the significance of the two holy days and testified that building our tribes and 
building our family relations will help build a united world. 
 
Inspired by the leadership and pioneering spirit of the young Unificationists on the Peace Road tour, 
President of Family Federation for World Peace and Unification (FFWPU) USA Rev. Demian Dunkley 
gave appreciation to the team for their efforts over the last couple weeks. "The hearts, the hands, and the 
unity that goes into this tour…its reminds me of the spirit of [pioneering]." Rev. Dunkley encouraged 
everyone to reach out to the hearts of every person in the world to build Cheon Il Guk.  


